## WARREN TOWNSHIP - General Meeting

### December 20, 2021

Board Members Present: Lisa Warner, Jerry Barber, Linda Anthony and Dawn Clark. Absent: Denny Allen and Lyndsay Bock.

Public: See the attached signed in sheet.

Pledge of Allegiance recited.

Linda Anthony, Clerk – called the general meeting to order at 6:30 PM.

11/04/2021 special meeting minutes were presented. Dawn Clark made a motion to accept as presented and Lisa Warner 2<sup>nd</sup> the motion. All were in favor.

Dawn Clark handed out the treasurer's reports for November and December 2021. Reviewed. Hearing no questions or comments the reports will be filed for audit.

## **Board Reports:**

<u>Library Board</u> – Linda Anthony meeting was held 11/16/2021. Nothing to report. Next meeting – 12/21/2021 at 7:00 PM.

<u>Fire Board</u> – Jerry Barber reported that a meeting was held on 12/01/2021. For the month of October there were 8 medical, 1 vehicle, 1 lift assist, 3 car and 1 tree down. For the month of November there were 5 medical, 1 grass, 3 lift assist, 6 car and 1 tree down. Next meeting will be 01/05/2022.

Zoning/Planning Board – Lisa Warner reported that a meeting was held 12/6/2021. Nothing to report. Next meeting will be held on 02/07/2022 at 6:30 PM.

<u>Township Code Authority</u> – Jerry Barber reported that in the month of October there were 5 building, 1 plumbing, 6 mechanical and 3 electrical permits. November there were 1 building and 3 mechanical permits. December there were 1 building, 3 plumbing, 3 mechanical and 2 electrical permits. Al Thompson has retired, and Gary Johnson has replaced him. Next meeting will be 12/30/2021.

#### **Public Comment:**

Aaron and Diane Babcock were present to ask what is going on, why can't they get their venue up and running while following all the rules and guidelines? However, the one is still in operation. They are being told by both the Health Department and TCA that everything has been turned over to the Warren Township Board. Linda Anthony reported that she knew that Denny Allen and Clay DeJongh have been in discussions with TCA and the lawyer weekly. Linda Anthony will follow up with Denny Allen and Clay DeJongh.

Richard Miller was present to inquire about getting Magruder road between Curtis and Baker worked on. Linda Anthony reported that Denny Allen was working with the Midland County Road Commission on the upcoming road projects and bids. Richard Miller also asked that the township get some farm equipment signage up on that road as this is something that the township should provide.

Art Rydman was present to inquire about our solid waste and recycling vendor. He noticed the increase in the taxes, has no problem paying that if they in fact were doing their job. He has witnessed the recycling being thrown in the trash. If we are paying for this service, then it should be provided. A few others at the meeting commented that they have seen this as well.

Dawn Clark made a motion to pay the December 2021 bills. Lisa Warner 2<sup>nd</sup> the motion and all were in favor.

Linda Anthony made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 6:59 PM.

Next meeting will be 01/17/2022 at 6:30 PM.

Linda S. Anthony

Warren Township Clerk

# Monday, December 20, 2021 Warren Township Regular Board Meeting

Please print name: Phone number for contact tracing: IGANE & Agron Babasex 989-289-7724 989 207 0826 Jany PARKEL 989-902-93 MATTDILLOW Dawn VanBlarcon 988 615 2412 989 430 6263